
Telephone Conversation Record 
 

To:   Richard Frymyer, General Manager 
Sunray Energy, Cogentrix Solar Services 

 
From:   Shon Greenberg 

Risk Science Associates  
 
Phone Number: (760) 254- 3381 
Date:   May 25, 2010, 1:15pm 
 
Regarding:   Emergency response to SEGS 1 and 2, Daggett, CA 
 
In response to my inquiry Richard Frymyer indicated that his company purchased this 
facility in February of 2009 so he doesn’t have the prior safety records. However, he has 
reviewed their safety records (since he was also very interested in this topic when the 
facility was acquired) and to the best of his knowledge there were only three fire 
department/emergency responses to these facilities since they began operation in 1984. 
Two of the incidents were false alarms. The incidents are: 
 

1. Feb 25, 1999: An HTF fire occurred in the HTF tanks. This was a major fire and 
the fire department was called upon. The HTF was allowed to burn itself out 
which took about 2 days. There were no injuries. 

 
2. Feb 28, 2000: An employee had a suspected heart attack (which was actually 

caused by drinking a whole bottle of jabanyero hot sauce), and an ambulance 
responded from the fire department. 

 
3. May 15-17, 2010: An HTF spill of about 60 gallons occurred in the solar field. 

The facility personnel cleaned it up on May 15th and reported it to San Bernardino 
County on the next business day, May 17th. When receiving the report the 
dispatcher misunderstood the report and sent out a 911 call indicating a spill is in 
progress. The whole fire department showed up on scene.  
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